Annual Report 2003/2004
John Muir (Wisconsin) Branch, RSCDS

The John Muir Wisconsin Branch applied to RSCDS for acceptance in May, 2003, and received approval in early July. We are largely, but not exclusively, made up of members of the Madison Scottish Country Dancers, formerly an Affiliated Group. We have had a busy year getting organized, and are excited to be a Branch. We met at the University of Wisconsin Memorial Union almost every Sunday night through the Summer and Fall for instruction and request dancing. Some of our late Summer events included a Dance Party at the Wisconsin Highland Games in Waukesha, and an informal performance at the Farmer’s Market on the Capitol Square in Madison. On September 21 there was an afternoon Dance Party, with live music by O’er the Border. A thriving children’s class was held throughout the year, and the children participated in our parties and demos. The highlight of December was a full weekend of workshops, concert, and dance party on December 13 and 14. The workshops on Saturday were led by Terry Glasspool, a dance leader and teacher from upstate New York, who composes some very innovative dances. Another Dance Party was held in February, featuring a Valentine’s Day theme.

The highlight of the year was the Annual Ball held on the weekend of April 16-18. In honor of the new Branch, the Ball theme was “Muir in Madison”. We kicked it off with a “Celtic Coffee and Highland Dessert” potluck on Friday night. The formal dinner and dance were held Saturday evening. A Highland Piper and our Guest of Honor Dann Willett led over one hundred dancers in a Grand March. Spirited music was provided by O’er the Border with special guest musician Etienne Ozorak on accordian. One of the dances on the program, “Muir’s Rambles”, was devised for the occasion by Mike Briggs. Survivors gathered the next morning for Brunch and foot massages.

All in all, it was a most eventful and interesting year, and we look forward to another one much like it.

